
THE CORPORATION OF THE  

TOWNSHIP OF MACHAR 

 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED ROAD CLOSING AND SALE BY-LAW 

 

TAKE NOTICE that the Council of The Corporation of the Township of Machar (the “Township”) 

intends to pass a by-law to close part of an original shore road allowance, in the Township of 

Machar, District of Parry Sound, more particularly described in Schedule “A” hereto (the “Lands”) 

and to authorize the sale of the Lands. 

 

THE CLOSURE shall be made pursuant to Section 34 of the Municipal Act, 2001 and the sale in 

accordance with Sections 8 and 9 of the said Municipal Act.  

 

THE PROPOSED By-law will come before Council for consideration at its regular meeting in the 

Council Chambers on the 9th day of September, 2024 at 6:30 p.m., and Council will consider any 

written comments and verbal comments received at that time or written comments submitted prior 

to the said meeting to the attention of the Treasurer Deputy Clerk at the address set out below. 

 

ANY PERSON wishing to provide comments, may do so in writing to the Treasurer Deputy Clerk 

in advance of the Public Meeting. You may provide written comments by mail, or in the drop box 

located at the Municipal Office top entry, or by fax to 705-386-0765. Further, if you wish to 

participate in the Public Meeting, please contact the Treasurer Deputy Clerk.  

 

ADDITIONAL information respecting the proposed By-law may be obtained from the office of the 

Treasurer Deputy Clerk. 

 

THIS NOTICE is being given in accordance with the Township’s policy for the giving of notice 

pursuant to Section 270 of the Municipal Act, 2001. 

 

        Angela Loney   

        Treasurer Deputy Clerk 

        Township of Machar 

        Box 70, 73 Municipal Rd N 

        South River, ON P0A 1X0 

        Phone: 705-386-7741 

        Fax: 705-386-0765 

 

SCHEDULE “A” 

 

Part of the original shore road allowance lying in front of Lot 24, Concession 8, Township of 

Machar, District of Parry Sound; designated as Part 1, Plan 42R-22513. 


